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Pastor's April Message
Siblings in Christ,
As I write this on the day after Palm Sunday, Holy Week is just beginning.  Maundy Thursday and Good Friday evening services will be at 5:30 this week, and Easter Sunday morning worship will be at the usual 10 am worship time.  But by April 1st, Holy Week will be over.  We’ll be in a period of “ordinary time” until Pentecost comes on May 19th.

It might be “ordinary time,” but that doesn’t mean we don’t have a lot of things happening at First Congregational Church.

Confirmation is ongoing, with five young people attending regularly on Sundays after church.  And for all our young people – those from confirmation age all the way down to second grade, Placerville Camp registrations are happening in April.  In particular, if you want to apply for financial assistance from the South Dakota Conference, those applications have to be turned in by April 15th.  You can find the applications just off the back of the sanctuary.

After all the work last year with establishing and training a Welcome Committee, we are now working on creating a Visitation Committee.  This committee will reach out to our sick and homebound church members by sending cards, making phone calls, and in-person visits.  If you’re interested in helping with that work, please let me know.

Finally, I want you all to be aware of something that won’t actually be happening until May.  As most of you know, it’s been a busy year for me, personally.  I got engaged, and my fiancé, Amber, and I are having a baby.  Well, that baby – Jameson Glen Bartlett – is going to be arriving soon!  We’re expecting Jameson to be born on May 6th, which will also mark the beginning of my going on parental leave.  I’ll be completely absent from May 6th – May 19th, and for the three weeks after that I’ll be working part-time and primarily from home, though I will still be leading worship and confirmation during that 3-week period.

If you’re interested, we are holding a baby shower at the church on April 13th at 2:00 pm, and you’re welcome to join us!  If you are planning to come to the baby shower, please RSVP by April 8th so we can plan for enough food.  You can RSVP to Amber at 928-713-4055.

Blessings,

Rev. Dustin Bartlett

Church Council Meeting Minutes
March 18th, 2024

Attendants: Pastor Dustin Bartlett, Susan Aamold, Jerica Zemlicka, 

Brenda Zemlicka, Jordan Zemlicka, Robin Briggs, Rosanne Dyce-Anderson,            Wayne Johnson, Sue Pearson, Cyndy Voight, Shari Wirkus

                           Absent: Melissa Pond

1. Call to Order – Susan Aamold

2. Opening Prayer – Pastor Dustin

3. Approval of February Minutes – Motion by Shari Wirkus to approve February minutes. Second by 
Sue Pearson. Approved.
4. Reports:
a. Treasurer – We received the Pratt money so the checking account looks good right now. The Antritter money was also deposited at the beginning of March. The 11-month CD came up, there was $20,000 put in last year and we made $844 on it. Sue Pearson made a motion to put $10,000 of that in a 5-month CD at 5.2% and $10,000 of that in an 11-month CD at 4.6%. Rosanne Dyce-Anderson seconded. Approved. The bill for bulk mailing is up to $3.20, it was $2.80. 
b. Pastor – 

· Holy week is planned, the worship committee met to discuss it.
· Confirmation is going well, a lot of people have been asking what it entails. Pastor Dustin created the curriculum, it has 23 topics. There is not a set end date, it is just when they get through all of those topics, however it should be done by this calendar year. 
· There have been a lot of mission/outreach programs being worked on. There are arrangements for

· A presentation on being the parents of a transgender child

· A movie presentation of the film 1946, a documentary about the incorrect translation that brought the word “homosexual” into English translations of the Bible for the first time.

· A Soulshop workshop on suicide awareness, prevention, and healing for survivors - this will be4 in late April/early May on a Sunday

· Sponsorship of the Kampeska Krushers Roller Derby team.

· The visitation committee will meet to talk about communion services for people who cannot come to church.

A motion was made by Sue Pearson to approve the Pastor’s report. Second by Wayne Johnson. Approved.

c. Christian Education – Been busy, confirmation continues on. A motion to approve the Christian Education report was made by Rosanne Dyce-Anderson. Second by Cyndy Voight. Approved.

d. WINGS – Starts in April

e. Personnel Committee – staff did not meet in March

f. Building & Grounds – There are lists for improvements, looking for quotes for the sidewalks on the east side of the building.

5. Old Business:
a. Website/Facebook - review proposals - there are a few proposals. A motion to table this until April was made by Sue Pearson, and seconded by Robin Briggs. Approved.
b. Pastor Dustin Paternity leave - Pastor Dustin decided to take the offer of two weeks (presumably May 6th-May 19th) entirely and then working part time from home, covering worship, confirmation, and pastoral care emergencies only, for the three weeks after that.

c. Palm Sunday Pancake

d. Maundy Thursday - we have enough soup, there is leftover chili from the lenten lunch we will use.

6. New Business:

a. Easter Sunday - Fellowship before church - there will be little muffins and coffee in the old office

                                                                  Continue ►►          

b. Christian Education budget - talk to Rachel and find out what she has and what she needs. Currently the budget is $100, this is low compared to other churches. Rosanne Dyce-Anderson made a motion to raise this to $150. Seconded by Shari Wirkus. Approved.

c. Sound System - doing well after “blowing up” one Sunday. Don is going to be asked to call the man who put it in to come check on it.

d. Building and Grounds projects

e. Spring Clean-up Day - April 27th tentatively

f. Policy for holding events at church

g. Adv. budget needs: banner, roller derby - looking into costs for banners

h. Mission and Outreach events: movie, suicide prevention workshop - looking at dates at Town Players or Grand 8 - rights to show are $350 plus theater charges, Watertown Love will co-sponsor

i. Camp Sunday - Placerville camp info in Narthex/scholarships due 4/15 - early bird deadline is May 1st

j. Mother’s Day carnations - we will do this again

7. Money Counter Sign Up

8. Next Meeting Date – Monday, April 8th at 6

9. Executive Session – A motion was made by Rosanne Dyce-Anderson to go into executive session. Second by Sue Pearson. Approved.

10. Adjournment – A motion was made by Sue Pearson to adjourn the meeting. Second by Jerica Zemlicka. Approved.
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        Moderators April Message

    
Hello!  The month of March went by so quickly this year!  
It is hard to believe that we are moving into April already.  March was a month filled with Easter activities here at the First Congregational UCC.  
We had a great turn out of volunteers to help with the making and serving of chili and cupcakes at the Wednesday noon Lenten Services held at the United Methodist Church here in town.  I want to thank everyone who helped that day.  It was a wonderful experience and I am grateful that I could be a part of it.
Now that April is approaching it is time for us to think about spending more time outside and tackling the projects that have surfaced over the fall and winter months.  April is the month of freshness and renewal, everything bright and beautiful.  The church council has planned our spring clean-up date tentatively for April 27th.  Please mark your calendars if you are able to help.  If spring clean-up day is not something you can do, we have several other opportunities to get involved.  Please see me if you are interested in joining a committee or volunteering to get involved in any way.  
I hope everyone has a wonderful Easter.
  ~ Susan Aamold
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              Christian Youth April Report
                 “The Lord Is Risen Indeed!”
-Luke 24:34

What wonderful words and the empty cross a beautiful sight!  Jesus is Risen, He is Risen Indeed!  The joy of Easter or Resurrection Sunday is the fulfillment of the hope that came at Christmas, when the humble, infant king came into the world. With Him, sheer joy at beating death, sins paid for in blood, beating evil, and freely given.  Much like Spring, a re-birth of the earth that occurs each year, Easter Sunday also re-delivers God’s promise of redemption to us. In less than six months We endure a period of anticipation, a period of hope, a period of darkness, one of sadness, then finally great joy.  What a ride!  All of the feelings over the course of these seasons come each year, the joy welcomed at the end with elation! The Lord is Risen, He is Risen Indeed!

In Christian Education, the kiddos worked hard to learn about Easter, from preparing His Disciples, to His death and Resurrection.  For some of our youngest kiddos, this has been quite a big concept. Our older kiddos are starting to put together that the Last Supper was a Passover Supper and how that relates to the Old Testament.  Again, big concepts of history and relationships in the Bible for us all.  

Each Sunday the kiddos never cease to amaze.  Their energy sends ripples through the church, and they keep me, and I hope you, entertained.  Truly, one never knows what’s next! When we have trouble hearing God’s voice, sometimes we have to listen to our kiddos.  They will share God with us!  
Blessings~ Rachel Clendenin
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     Last 
   First
     Address
          Phone Notes

    Anderson Waneta  215 S. Maple #243 (Jenkins)       605-753-3275


    Bevers Jean
  500 16th Ave. NE #26 (StoneyBrook) 605-886-6519


    Gribble Ramona   1412 12th Ave. SE #6
         605-886-6212


                   Jordan Diane
     3800 20th Ave. SW
            605-886-2885
                   Krull Phyllis
     215 S. Maple #432                605-868-3131


 Pope Doris
     215 S. Maple #384 (Jenkins)        605-361-1422


 Richardson Nell   614 N. Broadway
            605-886-4041  

 Ruesink Joyce
901 14th Ave NE #410 (Edgewood) 
605-520-3670


 Zemlicka Wilma   46156 160th St.
            605-882-2004 
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Come Worship with us, with
  Pastor Dustin Bartlett

   10:00 am Sunday

Everyone is always welcome
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WinG’s (Women’s Fellowship), will begin making plans for programs & projects 
in the summer months.  Everyone is always welcome


         Join us on Sunday morning,

following our worship service in the fellowship hall for coffee and a snack 



     APRIL 2024
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